
May 4, 2015 
Greenbush Township Regular Board Meeting 

 
The regular meeting of the Greenbush Township Board was held May 4, 2015 at 7:00PM.  The meeting was 
called to order by Supervisor Jones and the Pledge of Allegiance followed.  
 
Hayes made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, Havens supported and the motion carried. 
 
Eric Thompson from the Sheriff Department reports quiet times.  There is someone cutting catalytic convertors 
out of cars at the park-n-ride’s.  It’s probably a team and they are probably doing it during the day.  If you see 
anything going on at the park-n-ride, call 911.   
 
The minutes from the last meeting were read.  Havens made a motion to approve them as read, Jorae supported, 
and the motion carried. 
 
Hayes made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as read, Jones supported, and the motion carried.  
Havens made a motion to pay orders #1222 thru #1232 plus the BSA & Consumers invoices when they come 
with a total transfer of $35,619.55; Hayes supported and it carried. 
The balances on April 30, 2015 were: 
FirstMerit Checking      $       377.57 
FirstMerit Savings        $ 157,512.82 
Mercantile MMIA         $  13,554.68       
Tax MMIA                    $    2,650.52 
Total Funds Available   $174,095.59 
 
Public Comment came from Mike Zigler about Dan attending CAFR meetings as a board rep. and road work; 
Jean Bradley about the supervisor having enough time to do his job and chloride; John Fromson about trash 
service for the whole township and road work; Larry Kindle about road work; Kevin Kirk about road work; 
Doug Whitford about prioritizing road work; Clint Barry about chloride; and Art Wainwright about chloride 
and the board working together.  
 
Our County Commissioner, Kam Washburn reports statistics from 2014 are now available and the Sheriff is 
happy with the amount of income generated by the jail in 2014.  Motz Park will be getting a few updates and 
additions.  The Drain Commission will be starting a new program to manage the 643 drains that exist in Clinton 
County.  And, the Planning Commission has appointed Ronnie Christmas from Bath to fill a vacancy created by 
the Bing Barks retirement.   
 
Beth Botke, our Assessor, stated the Board of Review went well this spring.  More post cards will be going out 
soon with re-measurements dates.  You will know when she coming to do your property. 
 
After a discussion about road projects suggested by the road commission and contingency funds - Havens made 
a motion to spend a total of $106,000.00 on the roads this year (with some of the money coming from the 
contingency fund) per the road commission recommendations, which will include chloride, 2 culverts plus a 
possible second coat of chloride.   Jorae supported; the motion carried.      
 
Havens made a motion to adjourn at 8:25 PM, Jorae supported and the meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
____________________________    __________________________________ 
Eugene Jones, Supervisor     Bernadette Hayes, Clerk  

 
 
 
 
 

GREENBUSH TOWNSHIP ELECTION COMMISSION MEETING 
May 4, 2015 

 
An Election Commission Meeting was held immediately following the regular 
Township Board Meeting.  Everything is in place for the Special Election on 
May 5, 2015.  Amanda Spilling, Harriet Motz, Kathi Weigold and Renae Larsen 
have been hired as election inspectors.  Kathi Weigold and Renae Larsen will 
serve as the receiving board.  Polls will open at 7:00AM and close at 8:00PM. 
 
 
________________________________ 
 
Bernadette Hayes, Clerk 

 
 
 


